Agenda Item 6.b. Received from Jeff Billo for PLWG discussion and consideration

The RPG Charter was recently revised to reflect the fact that most of the requirements formerly in the document are now in the Protocols and Planning Guide.  In conjunction with these changes the RPG Charter has been removed from the Other Binding Documents list.  There were a few “TDSP Responsibilities” that were in the form of requirements contained in the Charter that are no longer in any binding document.  I would like to ask that PLWG consider these to determine if they should be put into the Planning Guides or elsewhere.  The requirements in question are:

· Submit projects included in the Five-Year Transmission Plan for RPG Project Review at an appropriate lead time to meet the required in-service date

· Make a firm commitment to construct with sufficient lead time to meet required in-service dates for most transmission line projects recognizing that some projects could take five to eight years to accommodate the time for routing studies, CCN approval, right-of-way acquisition and construction

· Make every effort to adhere to the project schedule to meet the needs as determined through the RPG Project Review

· Provide to ERCOT their annual report of all planned transmission projects

